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During the last membership luncheon meeting at the
Toronto WEF Conference, | announced that AEEP was
developing along range plan for the future of the Association.
The plan began with a consideration of the present and
anticipated future situations in environmental engineeringin
order to recommend future directions for AEEP. In this
exercise, the following operational and structural planning
issues have been identified:

Operational Planning Issues

* Should AEEP place more or less emphasis on
workshops, curriculum development, publication of
teaching materials, distinguished lecture tours?

* What is the best structure and frequency for AEEP
membership meetings and conferences? Is the
traditional membership meeting and luncheonatthe
WEF Conference adequate? Is ourcurrent schedule
of alternating education and research needs
conferences at three year intervals appropriate?

Structural Planning Issues

* Should AEEP continue with its present all volunteer
management system?

* Should AEEP use a professional management firm
to aid the officers and committee chairs in running
the day to day business of the Association? Would
this better serve the membership? Indications are
that this would probably require a significant ($30/
member) increase in dues.

* How should the association of professors relate to
other environmental engineering practitioners?
Should AEEP maintain itself as an organization
consisting almost entirely of professors? Should
AEEP affiliate with an existing group of environmental
engineering practitioners? Should AEEP broaden
its goals and membership to include a category of
environmental engineering practitioners?
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The operational issues are anormal component of planning
whereas the structural issues could involve fundamental
changes in the Association. Moreover, it appears that our
membership could have strong and divided views on the
structural issues. There are advantages and
disadvantages associated with each of the structural
choices. Perhaps, the present structure is the best
choice. The Long Range Planning Committee (Aarne
Vesilind, Paul Bishop, Bruce Hanes, Mike Kavanaugh,
Joe Middlebrooks) will continue to wrestle with these
issues. Members are encouraged to express their views
to any of the Committee or Board members.

In related activity, an ad hoc Committee on By-Laws
Revision (Mark Benjamin, Dave Stensel, and Dale Carison)
have recommended, and the Board has approved a list of
revisions in the AEEP By-Laws. Most of these changes
consisted of updating the by-laws as necessitated by
growth and evolution of the Association. One of the
substantive changes makes Canadian and Mexican
professors eligible for regular membershipin AEEP. These
proposed changes will soon be submitted to the
membership for approval.

The spring board meeting was held on May 24th in
conjunction with the IAWQ Conference in Washington,
DC. In addition to the usual committee reports and long
range planning activity, the Board discussed the Computer
Software Manual Revision currently underway, the
formation of an international environmental engineering
professors group as a specialist group under IAWQ, and
the Research Needs Conference being planned for Ann
Arbor in late 1993 or early 1994.

AEEP andLewis Publishers co-sponsored an International
Academic Reception at the IAWQ Conference. This
event was very well attended and the Association
expresses its gratitude for the support received from
Lewis Publishers.

continued...



Following the IAWQ Conference, | attended a Conference
on the National Institutes for the Environment (NIE) held at
Chevy Chase, Maryland (see April 1992 Newsletter). You
may recall that the NIE is being proposed as a funding
agency for comprehensive environmental research. About
150 invited participants attended the Conference, and, of
these, about 65 represented universities, and about 35
represented professional societies and public interest
groups, but | counted only three engineering representatives.
It appeared that the group was heavily weighted toward the
life sciences. The otherengineers and | did ourbestto make
the Conference appreciate the importance of environmental
engineering research. The impact of this conference is not
clear. However, it is expected that a bill authorizing the
creation of NIE will be introduced in Congress this fall.

AEEP NEws AND ANNOUNCEMENTS
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Solicitations for thenew edition of the AEEP
Register of Environmental Engineering
Graduate Programs arebeing mailed the middle
of August with a due date of October 15, 1992.
If your program coordinator has notreceived a
solicitation by the 1st of September, please
contact Robin Collins - University of New
Hampshire (603) 362-1407 or Gary Amy -
University of Colorado (303) 492-6274 as soon
as possible.

Report from the Latin American
Initiatives Committee

The newly-formed Latin American counterpart of
AEEP will meet during the 23rd Congress of the Inter-
American Association of Environmental and Sanitary
Engineering (AIDIS). AIDIS meets November 22-28 in
Havana, Cuba. Please contact Brian Dempsey for
additional information.

The organization of the proposed NIE includes six institutes
(Human Environments, Biotic Resources, Ecosystem
Management, and Restoration, Environmental Change,
Sustainable Resources and Development, and Pollution
Prevention and Mitigation). It appears that most of the AEEP
research interests would fall under the scope of the Institute
for Pollution Prevention and Mitigation. The establishment of
the NIE is far from certain. AEEP should continue to support
its creation as it should be beneficial to our membership.

In conclusion, | must say that | have really enjoyed the
privilege of leading AEEP for this year. |thank you for your
support, and look forwardto seeing you atthe AEEP luncheon
meeting, reception, and workshop at the WEF Conference in
New Orleans.

C. Robert Baillod

Anyone who wishes to donate journals or books to Latin
American institutions should contact AEEP member Hector
Fuentes, who has been active in distributing these materials
in Mexico. Arrangements can also be made through Pan-
American Health Organization (PAHO). Please contact
Brian Dempsey if you are interested in this option.

AEEEP Meet and Greet

Reception at New Orleans
(Jointly Sponsored by AEEP

and Lewis Publishers)
When: Monday, September 21, 1992, 5:00 p.m.

Where: Sheraton New Orleans Hotel, Ponchatrain Ballroom
D. New Orleans

All AEEP members, but especially the new and younger
members, are invitedto the popular “meet and greet” reception
atthe New Orleans WEF Conference. Lewis Publishers, an
AEEP sustaining member, is again co-sponsoring this event.
The reception is in addition to the traditional luncheon
meeting which will be held earlier the same day.

The primary objective of the reception is to introduce the
new and younger members of AEEP to the officers, directors
and other members and to encourage the new members to
become active in Association activities. Plan to come and
meet old friends and make new ones. The officers and
directors look forward to seeing you at this popular event.




AEEP Workshop
“Environmental Engineering Ethics

”w

Presented by: Aarne Vesilind, Duke University

Time: Tuesday, September 22, 1992, 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m.
Place: New Orleans Convention Center, Meeting Room #98
Registration fee: FREE

Pressures to include ethics in our curriculum come from many sources, including ABET, our
administrations and even the students themselves. Unfortunately, most engineering faculty are
unprepared to include ethics education within courses, and this is equally true for environmental
engineers. In our case, the issues are even more complex since environmental ethics introduces a
modern and as yet unresolved twist to ethical thinking — the concern for the natural environment.

This workshop is intended to introduce the basic concepts of ethics and the extension of these
principles to environmental ethics. Strategies for the inclusion of environment ethics in the classroom
will be discussed, and teaching and reading material distributed.

Pre-registered participants will receive a copy of the instructor’s handouts. The Workshop is open
to all AEEP members, but handout materials are limited and pre-registration is required to ensure
receipt of materials. Please use the form at the back of the Newsletter to pre-register.

AEEP Annual Luncheon & Meeting
at WEF Conference

When: Monday, September 21, 1992 - 12 noon
Where: Sheraton New Orleans Hotel, St. Charles B Room, New Orleans
Program: Awards & Reports by AEEP Officers
Cost: $20.00
This is the traditional annual luncheon and meeting of the membership. Because the luncheonis
a sit-down affair, reservations are required. Please register and pay for the luncheon in advance, as

itis time consuming to collect money at the door. Send your reservation and check (payable to AEEP)
to Paul Bishop using the form at the back of the Newsletter.

Reminder

The fall AEEP Board of Director's meeting will be
held on Sunday, September 20th, 1992 at the Sheraton
in New Orleans.




AEEP Survey of Environmental
Engineering Academic “Genealogy”

The Association of Environmental Engineering Professors is conducting a
project to define the academic “genealogy” or academic “ancestry” of our members.
We are interested in tracing back our field to its roots, and would like to prepare a
publication in which the advisors/mentors of all environmental engineering
academicians can be listed a far back as possible.

If you are interested in participating, please fill out the form below and return
itassoon as possible. If you are not sure of dates or universities, put question marks.
Here is an example of how it would work, if your name happens to be Joe Schmoe:

Name Highest degree university = Date obtained = Advisor/Mentor
Joe Schmoe Duke University 1991 Gil Schmill
Gil Schmill UNC 1984 Brad Scrad

Brad Scrad Hoboken Tech Inst 1857 (?) ?)

and there is would stop. Our objective is to continue this to see where it leads.

All respondents would of course receive a copy of our final study. If youhave
any questions, call me at (919) 660-5204.

Thanks for your help.

T T T T T ———

AEEP Academic Genealogy Study:

Name Highest degree university = Date obtained = Advisor/Mentor

Mail this sheet to: P. Aarne Vesilind
Civil & Environmental Engineering
Durham, NC 27706

or FAX it to (919) 660-5219.
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